SETA 67 Grapevine Committee
Meeting Minutes
November 21, 2013

The meeting opened at 7:10 pm by Barbara G. at the Delta Club. Grapevine Reps present were Cassandra D. (Shadydale
Group), Cynthia Russ (The God Meeting), Lisa V. (Good News Group), Scott H. (D-82 GvR) and Oona J. (LaBranch Group).

We opened the meeting with the Serenity Prayer and made introductions. Sign-in sheet was distributed.
Minutes were available for Oct. meeting. Cassandra made motion to accept with Scott making second. Passed.
The open position for Alt. GV Chair and Secretary were considered but no one stood.

Barbara forgot to bring the volunteer sign-in sheet for the GV display table we shall man at the Jan. SETA Convention.
She will distribute it via email.

Lots of great discussion regarding a possible Grape A Thon next year. Some suggestions were (1) Check with Intergroup
to see if we can have it on a weekend utilizing their new conference room. How many people can this accommodate? (2)
Can we do it at a Convention/Conference? (Barbara stated this is not possible due to such tight scheduling restrictions)
(3) What about joining an Alcathon at Delta, Spring Branch, Post Oak or other Clubs. (4) Since this is an all-day affair, the
possible times would be 9-12 for hourly GV meetings, lunch, resume GV mtgs from 1-4 closing with a writing/recording
workshop from 4-5. (5) Could we construct replica of the old fashioned telephone booth at Mayflower Hotel enhancing
people to enter our “telephone recording booth”? As you see, great suggestions and brainstorming. Thanks Grape Nuts.

Oona from LaBranch Group announced she will be attending one more Area meeting since Rodney G. will be assuming
her position in 2014.

No time to review the Handbook. Will be placed on next month’s agenda time permitting.
The next meeting will be held at the Delta Club at 7 pm on December 19, 2013.
We closed with “The Responsibility Statement”.

In service and appreciation for all you do,

Barbara G.
SETA 67 Grapevine Chair



